
Government House , 
Ottawa.

January 29th 1930

Dear Sir Arthur,

I want to thank you most warmly 
for the welcome which you gave me in Montreal and 
for all that you did for me. I am most grateful 
for the luncheon party which you were good enough to
arrange, and for your kindness in putting your car 
at my disposal, which made all the difference to the 
comfort of the visit, 
is my farewell to Canada.

I am only sorry that this

My Private Secretary, Michael 
Wright, has shown me your letter of January 23th, 
which was received this morning having been forwarded 
on from Washington, and I much regret that you were 
not informed before of my wife's change of plans. I 
felt, however, that the journey would make so many 
demands upon her that it was better that she should 
not run the risk of being over-tired.
Wright's letter of January 23rd reached you in time to 
prevent your being put to any inconvenience, and my

I hope that


